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CONSTRUCTION NOTICE

TO: BUSINESSES/RESIDENTS OF GRAHAM AVENUE
RE: WINNIPEG TRANSIT IMPROVEMENTS:

GRAHAM AVENUE – GARRY STREET TO MAIN STREET

Changes are coming to Graham Avenue:

 Winnipeg Transit is launching an all-new transit network June 29, 2025
o The Primary Transit Network (winnipeg.ca/primarytransitnetwork) moves buses off

most of Graham in favour of more efficient routing
o The exception will be between Garry and Main, where the new D11 and D12 bus

lines will travel
 Ahead of Transit changes, Winnipeggers provided feedback on the Re-imagining Graham

Avenue project (engage.winnipeg.ca/graham-avenue)
o This project identified options to make Graham a signature street, while maintaining it

as a key link in the bike network

While funding has not yet been allocated for permanent changes on Graham Avenue, some
construction is required now to accommodate the new bus network.

Construction will begin June 9, 2025 and will be completed June 23, 2025. It will include:

 Moving Winnipeg Transit service off most of Graham Avenue
 Installing new bike lanes and traffic signals between Garry Street and Main Street
 Removing vehicle traffic from Graham Avenue between Main Street and Garry Street to

accommodate a new pedestrian corridor

During construction:

 Winnipeg Transit will operate one-way eastbound from Garry Street to Fort Street
o Stops may be temporarily moved

 Motor vehicle traffic will be two-way from Fort Street to Main Street
 Sidewalks will remain open
 There will be no on-street parking
 Curb lane closures will be required on Main Street at Graham Avenue to facilitate sidewalk

and traffic signals work



For more information on major construction projects:
Visit winnipeg.ca/publicworks or call 311

If you have questions about the long-term future of Graham Avenue or the temporary pedestrian
corridor between Carlton and Garry, please contact Karin Kliewer at: 204-986-8635 or
kkliewer@winnipeg.ca.

Please contact Blair Cockrell, our construction project coordinator, if you have:

 Accessibility needs, access requirements, or delivery requirements
 Planned special events; or
 Any questions about the project.

Blair can be reached at 204-928-8431 or blair.cockrell@aecom.com.

We will contact you again two weeks before construction starts.

Sincerely,

Blair Cockrell
Project Coordinator

cc: Ms. Sheri Rollins Councillor, Fort Rouge-East fort Garry Ward
Ms. Vivian Santos, Councillor, Point Douglas Ward
Mr. Jason Shumka, City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department
Ms. Julie Dooley, City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department, Communications
Ms. Melanie Cruz, City of Winnipeg, Public Works Department, Customer Services Division
PWD-EngineeringAdmin@winnipeg.ca
311@winnipeg.ca


